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Ref: FOI-092024-0001099 

Date: 18/09/2024 

Address / Email:   

Dear 

Request Under Freedom of Information Act 2000 

Thank you for requesting information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 

Request 

Since April 2020, have you commissioned or received any Royal College invited reviews into your services? 

Please list service involved, Royal College involved, date commissioned, and date delivered. 

For each of the reviews 

1. Were any patient safety issues raised by the invited review?
2. If so, did you inform your regulator/s? Which ones and when?
3. If patient safety issue was identified, was this discussed by the board, either in public or private? When

was this and can you include a link to the relevant board papers?
4. If a patient safety issue was identified, did you publish a summary of the report – its conclusions,

recommendations, terms of reference and actions taken by you? Please include a link showing where it
can be seen.

5. If a patient safety issue was identified, did you exercise duty of candour to those patients affected? How
many and when were they contacted?

Please attach all invited reviews commissioned or received since April 2020. We appreciate certain details which 
identify individuals may need to be redacted. However, please state what exemption you are planning to use if 
you do not send reports.  

Response 

For the requested time period, there has been no requested Royal College visits. 

If you are dissatisfied with our response, you have the right to appeal in line with guidance from the 
Information Commissioner. In the first instance you may contact the Information Governance Manager 
of the Trust. 

Information Governance Manager 
Trust Headquarters 
Russell’s Hall Hospital 
Dudley 
West Midlands 
DY1 2HQ 
Email: dgft.dpo@nhs.net  

Trust Headquarters 
Russell’s Hall Hospital 
Dudley 
West Midlands 
DY1 2HQ 

mailto:omkar.dakwe@hsj.co.uk
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Should you disagree with the contents of our response to your appeal, you have the right to appeal to 
the Information Commissioners Office at. 
 
Information Commissioners Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire 
SK9 5AF 
Tel: 0303 123 1113 
www.ico.org.uk 
 
If you require further clarification, please do not hesitate to contact us. 
 
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
Freedom of Information Team  
The Dudley Group NHS Foundation Trust 
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